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November 7, 2017

Mendocino County Board of Supervisors
501 Low Gap Road, Room 1010
Ukiah, CA 95482

RE: ADOPTION OF RESOLUTION OF THE MENDOCINO COUNTY BOARD OF
SUPERVISORS DECLARING ITS INTENTION TO CONSIDER ROAD NAME
CHANGE PETITION NUMBER 17-01 AND SUMMARY ROAD VACATION
PETITION NUMBER 17-01 OF COUNTY ROAD 141, COX SCHRADER ROAD
(FRONTAGE ROAD E), (UKIAH AREA)

Honorable Board Members:

The Department of Transportation (DOT) has received and reviewed Road Name Change
Petition Number (No.) 17-01 and Summary Road Vacation Petition No. 17-01 of County Road
(CR) 141, Cox Schrader Road (Frontage Road E), finding them to be compliant with the
requirements for road name change and summary vacation of a road. The petitions have been
signed by the appropriate number of supporting Mendocino County residents, the filing fees have
been paid, and all supporting documents have been submitted.

The Petitioners wish to change the name of State Highway 101 Cox Schrader Exit 545 to Rivino
Ranch Road, but per California Department of Transportation (Caltrans) instruction, they must
first have CR 141, Cox Schrader Road (Frontage Road E), changed to the desired name. The
petitioners have therefore submitted a petition to change CR 141, Cox Schrader Road (Frontage
Road E), to Rivino Ranch Road. After the name has been changed the petitioners are also
requesting the County to vacate said road so that for their security they may gate it. Road
Vacation Petition No. 17-01 meets the requirement to be considered as a summary road vacation
pursuant to California Streets and Highways Code Section 8334 which provides “a portion of a
street that lies within property under one ownership and that does not continue through such
ownership or end touching property of another.”

A map of the area impacted by the proposed name change and summary road vacation is
attached for your review.

DOT recommends that it is now appropriate for the Board to declare its intention to consider



Road Name Change Petition No. 17-01 and Summary Road Vacation Petition No. 17-01 of CR
141, Cox Schrader Road (Frontage Road E), and direct the Clerk of the Board to administratively
schedule a Public hearing on the matter for a future date, and direct staff to compile data and
prepare applicable reports for consideration at the hearing. (Copies of the Petitions enclosed).

I will, of course, respond to any questions that you may have.

Respectfully submltted

HOWARD N. DASHIELL
Director of Transportation

Attachments:
(1) Map showing CR 141, Frontage Road E (Cox Schrader Road) and surrounding area
(2) Road Name Change Petition No.17-01
(3) Summary Road Vacation Petition No. 17-01

cc: CR 141 File



